
Rig Riders Meeting Minutes 

October 15, 2016 – Papa’s on The Lake (Conroe, TX) 

Chris Miller (President) 

• Welcomed members and called the meeting to order 

• Held Pledge of Allegiance  

• Reminded everyone to sign attendance sheet and check email and contact information 

• Check Facebook and Website for club information and calendar events, explained that not as 

much information will be on Facebook and Website but will be sent via email. (Example given 

was the email sent out with club protocol information.) 

• Member login to RRMC Website is coming soon 

• COC patches were obtained by club and are for sale to members 

• COC information cards placed on tables for review 

• 50/50 tickets being sold  

• Guests in attendance: 

o  Scott Lawrence (David’s Son) 

o Bryan Godfrey (Dave’s Dad) 

• Prospects in attendance: 

o David Hawkins (David voted in as member 19 for 0 against) 

• Discussed trip to Lafayette, LA by several club members for Jimmy Broussard’s funeral. Flowers 

sent by RRMC. OHH sent flowers as well. Club members spent time with the family who were 

very appreciative of the representation. Outcast MC sent  email about club trip to Lafayette  

David Lawrence (Treasurer)  

• Reviewed club financials  

o Bank Balance $11,729 plus $150 petty cash for total of $11,879  

o Outstanding Expense $970 (US Defender Donation and COC Patches) 

o Total Book Balance $10,759.57 

Tim Callais (Secretary) 

• Reviewed minutes from previous month’s meeting at Thirsty Parrot 

o Motion to accept by Mark Mabile 

o Second by Joe Parks 

Brandon Davidson (Ride Committee) 

• Lone Star Rally coming up November 3rd through 6th (Contact Brandon for details) 

• Annual Fall Colors ride (October 19th through 22nd) email will be sent for confirmed attendees 

and meeting point details 

• After meeting group going to Drifters then Dobbin then end up at Backwoods for Veterans BBQ 



Mark Mabile (Sergeant-at-Arms) 

• Safety Moment topics: 

o Road conditions (discussed details know about Jimmy’s incident) 

o Reminder to group about signals to relay any road hazards back when riding in a group 

o Discussed hazards posed by deer this time of year and especially during rut.   

Chris Miller (President) 

• Officers attended the monthly COC meeting the week prior and Chris gave details of the meet 

and greet, meeting and smaller meeting with the COC officers after the meeting 

• Gave status on where we stand with our membership with COC and what we should be doing as 

individuals and as a club while we are in probationary period 

• Discussed proposed change to bylaws regarding club dues and increasing them in order to 

support the annual donation to US Defenders (Have ideas ready to present in November 

meeting 

• New Business: 

o None 

• Asked for volunteers for Election Committee 

o Joe Parks, Kalan Binder, Phil Kaufman and Chris Hawkins 

• Asked for volunteers for Christmas Party Committee  

o Dave Godfrey, Lisa Lawrence, Joe Parks and Kalan Binder 

• 50/50 winner Roger Smith ($230) 

• Next club meeting suggestions (November 19th) 

o Wet Deck (Followed by trip to Jimmy’s crash site for a memorial) 

• Bob Lenhart personally addressed the club and thanked everyone for their support and for the 

attendance to Jimmy’s funeral.  

• Closing prayer by Mark Mabile (Special prayer for Jimmy Broussard) 


